
City of Lake Forest June 24 Update on Portola Hills Soil  
 
Baldwin continues with the odorous dirt removal operations.  
 
They have narrowed it down to a localized area and removal process is slow with one 
excavator, two rock trucks, and two dozers to remove the material from the upper stockpile. 
They have one laborer with a water hose constantly spraying the area with water in an attempt 
to minimize the dust and steam emanating from the removal area. They also have a water truck 
that maintains the dust control on the haul roads and also sprays the removal area.  
 
It is a slow process because of the location of the zone. Adding equipment and manpower may 
not be possible because of the location and the ability to control the amount of steam and dust 
coming from the area.  
 

 


